

9:00 AM WORSHIP VIA ZOOM FOR EASTER SUNDAY, April 4, 2021 WWW.SHEPHERDCHURCH.ORG

Good Shepherd UMC is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Topic: Worship Service

Time: April 4, 2021 09:00 AM Mountain Time (US and Canada)

Join Zoom

https://uso2web.zoom.us/j/2516044159?pwd=RHFXOHo1NTRQNTVZcTNTTWZPZWNEQTo9

Meeting ID: 251 604 4159

Passcode: 572643

ZOOM CHILDREN'S & YOUTH SUNDAY SCHOOL FOR April 4, 2021

Natalie Higgins is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Join Zoom Meeting

https://potbelly.zoom.us/j/5304745904

Meeting ID: 530 474 5904

GOOD FRIDAY

The Good Friday Service will be on line at www.shepherdchurch.org

GOOD SHEPHERD IS RE-OPENING FOR IN-PERSON WORSHIP APRIL 11, 2021!!!

Greetings everyone, we are scheduled for **Re-Open 04-11-2021** which means that we will need 2 cleaning volunteer crews. One at 9:00 and one at 10:30 and we will need a crew leader for each team.

Please consider assisting on our weekly teams and we are looking for 2 team leads to manage the cleaning events for the 9:30 and 10:30 AM services. If you can head up one of these teams please contact Pete Finnie.

We will be posting a online sign up for the team support for cleaning the church public area and Sanctuary for each service. Watch the website and e-blast for coming information

***A huge thank you to Pete Finnie and the Re-Opening Committee for getting this monumental task accomplished!

CHILDREN'S CORNER

Children's Corner: On Sunday, we celebrated Palm Sunday, the day Jesus rode into Jerusalem on a young donkey. Jesus was the King of the Jews. Surely a king would ride into town on a grand horse, not a young donkey that had never been ridden! But Jesus was not a king that needed to show off what he could do. He was a king that served others, and was not afraid to do hard work. Read together the touching story *The Donkey That No One Could Ride* by Anthony DeStefano. https://youtu.be/n8j8802Mw-0

LENTEN STUDY WEDNESDAY NIGHTS

Good Shepherd Adult Lenten Study 10 Week course Wednesday nights at <u>6:30 PM (virtual)</u> Adam Hamilton's "**Words of Life**"

See the preview here https://www.cokesbury.com/words-of-life-lenten-study

Please dop a note to Pete Finnie at education.gsumc@gmail.com if you plan to attend.

BASH YOUTH GROUP

On <u>Friday, April 2nd</u>, the youth group will be meeting for our annual Easter egg flashlight hunt! This event will take place from <u>7:00-10:00pm</u>. We will be starting with an ice cream party, filled with all kinds of yummy goodies. Once it is dark, the Easter egg hunt will begin!

This event is open to youth ages 5th-12th grade. If you or a family member would like to attend, please rsvp to Amber. Donations from the congregation for the ice cream party are welcome. We are looking for toppings and any flavor of ice cream. If you would like to donate, please email Amber at higgins.amber14@gmail.com.

New Updates

This week the youth group learned about Holy Listening Stones. These stones are a great tool to use with children of any age, especially when they are having a hard time understanding/explaining their emotions themselves. The Holy Listening Stones are up to the person's interpretation of the image, meaning there are no right or wrong answers ever when picking a stone!

We used this tool today by matching a stone to a Palm Sunday story. Everyone interpreted the story a different way and said why that stone matched with the Palm Sunday story to them. We then used the stones as a check in. Each member picked a stone and explained why that stone matched their mood/life events they were dealing with.

Learn more about Holy Listening Stones and how to use them here:

https://youtu.be/9MGygtW_504 and https://vimeo.com/529799418

52 Ways to make a difference:

<u>Last week:</u> We made a difference by staying curious. Our youth members learned about a variety of different things! We learned about why we dye Easter eggs, how to help the environment, and how to draw.

<u>This week:</u> Make a difference by **being in nature.** For those whose weekly routine involves driving and sitting at work/school, challenge yourself by spending some time outside! It may be helpful to find some dirt to stand on. Remind yourself what the Earth feels and looks like- there really is a planet underneath all that concrete. We challenge all members to take a walk this week (even if it is short!)

Reminder: Join us Sunday's from $\underline{11:00-11:30}$ on zoom for youth group! See you there :)

Join Zoom Meeting

https://potbelly.zoom.us/j/5304745904

Meeting ID: 530 474 5904

Follow us:



Instagram: good.shepherdyouth



Snapchat: gsumc.youth

1STBANK COVID-19 Vaccination Clinic

Make an appointment to receive a COVID-19 vaccine at a vaccine clinic hosted by the City and County of Broomfield at the 1STBANK Center. Depending on vaccine supply distributed to Broomfield from the State, this vaccine clinic will be held weekly.

Clinic Details:

When: Weekly starting March 30 from 9:30 a.m. - 5:45 p.m.

Where: Indoors at the 1STBANK Center, 11450 Broomfield Lane

Who: People who are currently eligible for the COVID-19 vaccine may make an appointment.

Which Vaccine: Pfizer

How: Appointments are required, and are now open! Please make an appointment here.

Thornton Fire Department COVID-19 Vaccination Clinic DATE ADDED!

Make an appointment to receive a COVID-19 vaccine at a vaccine clinic hosted by the City and County of Broomfield and the Thornton Fire Department. Depending on vaccine supply distributed to Broomfield from the State, this vaccine clinic will be held weekly.

Clinic Details:

When: Thursday, April 1 from 8:00 a.m. - 6:45 p.m.

Where: Drive-thru at 11151 Colorado Blvd, Thornton

Who: People who are <u>currently eligible</u> for the COVID-19 vaccine may make an appointment.

Which Vaccine: Pfizer (16+ can receive)

How: Appointments are required, and are now open! <u>Please make an appointment here.</u>

Drive-Up COVID-19 Vaccine Events Centura Health.

Centura Health, in partnership with Governor Polis' *Vaccines for All* plan, is committed to vaccinating our flourishing communities against COVID-19. We are offering drive-up clinics at Broadmoor World Arena in Colorado Springs, Dick's Sporting Goods Park in Commerce City and the Colorado State Fairgrounds in Pueblo. We will accept all who are eligible under Colorado's phased guidelines.

Learn More Drive-Up Vaccine Scheduling

UMW RUTH BIBLE STUDY

<u>Thursdays</u> from 1pm - 3pm via Zoom. We welcome any lady who wishes to join in study and fellowship to contact Marge Cederlund (224-305-3102; <u>cederlund3@aol.com</u>) for book information. You do not have to be a UMW or Good Shepherd member to participate. Other contacts for information include: Karen Bueno, Maxine Seyforth, Jean Trombley or Kathy Bollfrass (303-254-7727).

BOOK CLUB ZOOM MEETING APRIL 5, 2021 6:30PM

Book club book Broken for You by Stephanie Kallos Seventy year old Margaret Hughes lives alone in her mansion in Seattle with only a massive collection of valuable antiques for company. Then young Wanda Schultz appears on Margaret's doorstep as a boarder. This book is funny, heartbreaking and a potpourri of eccentric and irresistible characters. It is a novel of redemption and creating family in the most unusual places. Book club will meet via zoom on April 5th at 6:30.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!!

<u>Welcome Video for website:</u> Our goal is to have a different family/individual video a "Welcome to Good Shepherd" each month. You can talk about what you have experienced attending at Good Shepherd, what you like about our church and welcome them!

Reading Scripture for on-line message: we are also in need of volunteers to read the scripture each week which will be placed in Rev. Yo Han's sermon message on the website.

**A sign up sheet will be available via Google Doc:

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1CdKou7JJNhjWGL4qFkjW-

Uc655AilOou 3yGV8eRnVc/edit?usp=sharing

If you have any questions regarding the welcome video or reading scripture, please contact Rev. Yo Han Han (rev.yohanhan@gmail.com)

GOOD SHEPHERD UNITED METHODIST CHURCH THORNTON COLORADO IN COOPERATION WITH THE FOOD BANK OF THE ROCKIES.

VIRTUAL FOOD DRIVE!

Good Shepherd United Methodist Church and the United Methodist Men is hosting a virtual food drive to help Food Bank of the Rockies feed hungry families. Will you help us and contribute to this important cause? Did you know the food bank can provide <u>four meals or five pounds of food for just a dollar</u>?

Even a small donation can make a difference when you give through this virtual food drive. Together we can solve hunger in our local communities. Thanks in advance for your help!

DONATE HERE NOW IN SUPPPORT WITH G.S.U.M.C.

DONATE HERE NOW IN SUPPPORT OF THE UMM

PDO REGISTRAION BEGINNING SOON!

Save the date! PDO fall registration for the 2021-2022 school year begins in April. Children must be 2 ½ to enroll, and will need to be potty-trained or in a pull up. Classes are on Tuesday and Thursday from 9:00-11:30. For more information, please contact Natalie. nhiggins.gsumc@gmail.com